Changes in travel plans:

I initially applied for the ASMCF Peter Morris Memorial Postgraduate Travel Prize, with the intention to stay from the 14th of April until the 31st of May. I had to extend my stay by a month because Frédéric Lordon whom I was supposed to work with and interview changed the dates of our meetings. I also had to change my accommodation for the first part of my research stay, due to an administrative mistake made at the Cité Internationale Universitaire de Paris (CIUP). The first half of my trip, I resided at the Maison Suger and the second half at the CIUP. I have attached the expenses of my accommodation. In the end, my research trip covered the period from the 19th of April until the 27th of June. 

Report: 

I undertook this research trip, primarily to work together with Frédéric Lordon on aspects of my thesis as well as to interview him on his current work. I successfully took the interview, which I intend to publish (would it be of interest) with the society’s journal Modern & Contemporary France. Following the exchanges we’ve had, Lordon has also agreed to continue to work with me relating to questions I would have on the financialization aspect of my thesis. 

This research trip also allowed me to give a lecture and to present my thesis at the Cambridge Society of Paris. The lecture I gave was on the place of Marxism in Bernard Stiegler’s philosophy. It was held on the 30th of May, at the ENS (Ulm). The recording can be accessed here. The presentation I gave, on my thesis as a whole was for the Cambridge Society of Paris. Prior to the pandemic, I had been awarded the Trevor Brown Bursary for research in Paris. I was given one hour to present my research in great detail. The description of my presentation can be found here. 

Additionally, I could easily access material that is more difficult to access at my home institution at numerous libraries. In this respect, the libraries of the École Normale Supérieure have been particularly helpful. Especially the Jourdan site holds all major works by Regulation Theorists (the school of economics that Lordon was trained in) on shelf. This was very helpful for rewriting and editing the two last chapters of my thesis. I was also able to access the doctoral theses of Stiegler, Malabou, and Lordon via the inter-library loan system (le PEB). The results of these archives turned out not to be of major importance, as they are close to identical to following publications based on their doctoral work.



